Sierra Nevada Unit

July-August 1997 Newsletter!

President's Message;

Again a great Tnternational Rally came to an end. There were just a few below 1500
trailers/motorhomes. Temperatures and humidity during the rally were not as oppres-
sive as expected. We were parked near the building, which served as a tent and was
airconditioned, which members really emjoyed for functions. It served a dual role
as on site friendship center and reqular group gatherings.

The Region XII Breakfast was very well attended and enjoyable. About 45 members
from CA were present at the rally. Also the Nevada Unit invited Burnhams and us to
their dinner.

Frank Burnham went as our deligate to the meeting on June 30. The slate of candidates
submitted by the International Nominating Committee was elected, with Charles Duran
becoming the new International President. The proposal of accepting RV's other than
Airstream models for WBCCI membership was emphatically rejected by all deligate spea-
kers. It is obvious that there is near unanimous opposition to this. proposal through-
out WBCCI Units. An IBT Committee will study other possibilities for increasing
membership. -

Dale and I worked on our tent reservation's committee training a new chairman, whom
T will work with next year and Dale will be the new "gilver City Movers'" Chairman.

We hope that many of you will attend our next meeting, which will be a Brunch at Marie
Collandar's at Reno on the'l17th of August at 11:00. Also please remember our outing
to Lake Lahontan September 26-28 with, at which time the new officers for our unit
will be elected. More on that in the next newsletter.

The Region XII Fall Rally will be held in las Vegas October 14-19. Please get your
reservations in since there will be only space for 200 trailers/motorhomes. The Gol-
den West Unit of CA invited our Unit to caravan with them after their rally in Minden.
They also would like to have some joint rallies with us.

We are still on the road enjoying visits with many friends. It has been a great summer

July Birthdays: 7/6 Dale Grosch, Anniversaries: 7/7 Lee and Sue Brown
7/14 Raphael and Linda Gamboa

August Birthdays:8/2 BEmily Pierce, 8/19 Heather Gamboa and 8/20 Alexis Gamboa
August Anniversaries: Frank and Steve Burnham 8/2 and Von and Margaret Gallion 8/31

See you on the raod;
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